

Huia Range School

Term 1 Week 1 Thursday 1st February, 2024

Website: www.huiarange.school.nz

School Phone Numbers 027 781 2224

Principal's Welcome

Nau mai haere mai - Welcome! It is with great pleasure that I welcome our students, whanau and staff back to Huia Range School for 2024. I am extremely excited about the year ahead and the future of our school.

Staff for 2024:

Principal - Mrs Lindsey Randall Acting Deputy Principal: Mrs Sarah Graham

Rm 1 - Miss Tabitha La Dette

Rm 2 - Mrs Anna Peffers

Rm 3 - Mrs Nadine Britz

Rm 4 - Mrs Jacqui Boustead

Rm 5 - Mrs Megan Newell

Rm 6 - Mrs Rozann Coetzee

Rm 7- Suze Chadwick/Rosie Roe

Rm 9 - Mrs Apriel Davies

Rm 10 - Mrs Lovey Karena

Rm 11 - Sarah Graham/Kat Easton

Rm 12 - Mrs Tania Francis

Rm 15 - Mrs Sarah Bond

Year 8 Camp

Year 8 Camp runs from the 13th - 16th February at El Rancho, Waikanae, This is a wonderful opportunity for our Year 8 students to develop their leadership skills and try a range of new activities presented to them.

Thank you to those teachers and parents who are travelling and supervising our Year 8 students, we appreciate the time and support you are giving us.

Technology

During Term 1, Room 3 technology on Wednesday's and Room 1 has technology on Friday's.

Students need their 'closed in' uniform shoes for their technology days. The first day of Technology is Wednesday 7th February for Room 3 and Friday 9th February for Room 1.

Information

You can stay in touch with what's happening at Huia Range School in the following

- Huia Range School Facebook Page
- Class Doio
- Weekly Thursday School Newsletter
- Huia Range School website
- HERO Community Feed
- Huia Range School Digital

KOS Programme

'Keeping Ourselves programme (KOS) is being taught throughout the whole school during term 1, this is run every two years. The programme is linked to the NZ Curriculum. It is presented jointly by the classroom teacher and Constable Max. The police are obliged to hold a parent/ whānau information meeting to unpack the programme and answer questions. The **KOS** any parent/whānau meeting will be Wednesday 7th February in Room 8 @ 3.10pm.

Further information is on the back page Please note that individual permission slips do not go home, if you have any concerns please speak with either myself or acting Deputy Principal, Sarah Graham.

Swimming

Swimming starts for Rooms 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10, 11 & 12 on Tuesday 20th February. There are five lessons in total that are provided free to our students. Students will need their togs, towel and swimming bag.

06 374 6444

Up Coming Events

February

6 - Tuesday Waitangi Day - School closed

7 - Wednesday Technology starts - Room 3 KOS parent/whānau meeting -Room 8 @ 3.10pm.

9 - Friday Technology starts - Room 1

12 - Monday Fruit in Schools starts.

13 Tuesday - 16 Friday Year 8 Camp El Rancho Waikanae

20 - Tuesday Swimming rms 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10,11, 12

21 - Mondav Road Patrol refresh

22 - Tuesday Road Patrol refresh

26 - Monday Swimming rms 1, 2, 3, 4,9, 10,11,12

27 - Tuesday Swimming rms 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10,11, 12 Board of Trustees meeting 6.30pm -Staffroom

March

4 - Monday Swimming rms 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10,11, 12 Parent Interviews

5 - Tuesday Swimming rms 1, 2, 3, 4, 9, 10,11, 12 Parent Interviews

Ka kite ano. Kia nui te ra

Lindsey Randall Tumuaki/Principal



KOS Keeping Ourselves Safe (Police) Information for parents/whānau

They will learn:

- to work out when their safety is at risk
- how to keep safe when they meet and mix with other people
- who and how to ask for help if they, or someone they know, is being abused
- to go on asking for help until someone does something to stop the abuse
- that it is important to make and follow personal, family and school safety rules.

They will know:

- that abuse is never okay
- that abuse is never their fault.

What part do parents, caregivers and whanau play?

Parents and whānau are strongly encouraged to support Keeping Ourselves Safe.

- You can attend a meeting at school to tell you more about Keeping Ourselves Safe.
- You can find out about abuse and what to do if you think a child you know is being abused.
- You can talk to your child about what they have learnt in Keeping Ourselves Safe.
- You can set safety guidelines with your family.
- You can help young children with the Keeping Ourselves Safe activities they bring home.
- You can give the same safety messages as the school is giving.

Frequently asked questions

Why does my child need Keeping Ourselves Safe?

Any child can be abused. While the family home may be a safe place, the child will have contact with many people and enter a number of other homes. You can't keep them safe all the time. If it doesn't happen to your child, and we hope it doesn't, it may happen to their friend.

Doesn't Keeping Ourselves Safe destroy a child's innocence?

Children have the right to be protected from all types of abuse and to learn how to keep safe. Abusers may take advantage of children's innocence and their ignorance about what is inappropriate reportable behaviour. Keeping Ourselves Safe teaches children safety skills appropriate to their age, in a safe, positive classroom environment. Keeping Ourselves Safe also supports parents and whānau with information to help them protect their children from all types of abuse.

What should I do if I suspect abuse?

Ensure the child is safe from immediate harm. Show love, concern and support and reassure the child that it is not their fault. Report the abuse to Police or Oranga Tamariki.

What happens when abuse is reported to Oranga Tamariki or Police?

A child protection social worker from Oranga Tamariki will have the job of ensuring the young person is safe. A member of the Police Child Protection Team will investigate whether an offence has been committed and will find out who is responsible.

I teach my child about stranger danger. Isn't that enough?

Most children are abused by someone they know. If you teach them that abuse only happens from people they don't know, they will not recognise it when it is done by a known and often trusted person.

What sort of abuse are we talking about?

There are five types of child maltreatment – physical, emotional, sexual, neglect and family violence. The programme also addresses cyber abuse. All forms are damaging for a child.

How will I know what is being taught?

The school will send information home, and your child will bring home activities to complete with you. Lesson plans are available on the NZ Police website for you to see what is being taught. You can contact your school at any time.

Can I withdraw my child from Keeping Ourselves Safe?

You can withdraw your child if the school agrees to this. Remember, though, that any child can be abused and your child does need some education on how to avoid abuse.

Should I prevent my child from going on the internet?

There are unsafe situations that can arise online. However, the internet is also a valuable information and social tool. To help your child keep safe, make sure the computer is in a family space, personal devices are not in bedrooms overnight, and your child knows never to give out their name and address online, or to agree to meet someone they have met online. Talk to your child about what they do and enjoy online, in the same way you ask them about their day at school. Visit the <u>Parent section on Netsafe's website</u> (link is external) for more advice and support.